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STATE OF CONNECTICUT

OFFICE OF POLICY AND MANAGEMENT

Office of Labor Relations

May 21, 2003

General Notice 2003-19

TO:

Labor Relations Designees

SUBJECT:
Notice of Layoff for Nonpermanent Employees in P-4 and P-5

____________________________________________________________________

P-4 AWARD

In March, Arbitrator Altman ruled that P-4 employees who were either separated in their working test period or their training period and therefore, were not “permanent” employees were nevertheless entitled to 4 weeks notice provided to employees who were laid off.  The Arbitrator ruled that “since these employees received two weeks notice prior to their layoffs the appropriate remedy is to pay the grievants two weeks of pay at their applicable rate of pay . . .”  

Agencies were apprised of this award at the monthly Personnel Manager’s Meeting.  If any Agency has not yet complied with this provision, please notify OLR immediately.  

P-5 AWARD

More recently, in May, Arbitrator Selchick ruled that nonpermanent employees in the P-5 bargaining unit (i.e. ACTs, CCTs and initial WTPs) are entitled to 6 weeks notice of layoff.  

As in P-4, most, if not all of these employees, were separated with 2 weeks notice.  Accordingly, Agencies should pay these employees an additional 4 weeks at the rate of pay in effect at the time of their separation.  To the extent that any nonpermanent employee was separated with more or less than 2 weeks, Agencies should pay the employee so as to ensure that a full 6 weeks notice is provided.

Labor Relations Designees with questions concerning this request should contact Christine Cieplinski (418-6321).  All others should contact their Central Personnel Office.

Linda J. Yelmini

Linda J. Yelmini

Director of Labor Relations

Phone:  (860) 418-6447    Fax:  (860) 418-6491

450 Capitol Avenue-MS# 53OLR, Hartford, Connecticut  06106
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